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COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE � JANUARY 21, 2002 

EXTENSION OF SANITARY SEWER SERVICES ON MILL STREET IN THORNHILL 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Development Services and Public Works recommends: 
 
That the Engineering Department extend the preliminary design and cost estimate for the 
extension of sanitary sewer services on Old Yonge St. in Thornhill to include Mill Street as well. 

Purpose 

To carry out a preliminary design and prepare a cost estimate for the extension of sanitary sewer 
services on Mill Street. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Item 10, Report No. 77 of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted by Council on 
December 18, 2001, authorized staff to proceed with the preparation of a preliminary design and 
cost estimate for the extension of sanitary sewer services on Old Yonge St. in Thornhill.  When 
survey work commenced on Old Yonge St. before Christmas, interest was expressed by 
residents of Mill Street for the extension of sanitary sewer services to their homes as well.  Five 
homes front Mill Street � only one of which is directly connected to an abutting sanitary trunk 
sewer, with the other four homes serviced by on-site sewage (septic) systems.  All Mill Street 
homeowners have contacted the Engineering Department and have expressed a strong desire for 
the City to install a sanitary sewer as a Local Improvement. 

Conclusion 

It is recommended that the extension of sanitary sewer services to Old Yonge and Mill Streets be 
carried forward as one project. 

Attachments 

1.   Location Map 

Report prepared by: 

Dan Stevens, P. Eng. � Manager of Engineering/Construction Services, ext. 8257 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 
FRANK MIELE      Bill Robinson, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Development Services   Executive Director of City Engineering 
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